
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  
 

  

 Our Ref: FOI2017-039   Date: April 2017 

 
Subject: Discontinued investigations 
 
 
This request asked whether the SFO has discontinued any investigations on the grounds of 
double jeopardy. 
 
A search of the information that is available since April 2012 has identified one investigation 
closed without charge, where double jeopardy was a factor (amongst other factors) in the 
closure of the investigation.  
 
 
 
 


